
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 17th SEPTEMBER 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P. Acca (Chairman)
	R. Eastley

	
	
	J. Bailey
	A. Garratt

	
	
	Mrs D. Beatty
	R. Longhurst

	
	
	C Carter
	Mrs T Scott

	
	
	
	D. Young


Also Present: County Councillor Hughes, Mrs D Letcher, Mrs J Moon and 17 members of the Public.
Apologies: Cllr D. Atkins, District Councillor B Ingham and the Police
	
	PUBLIC SESSION

Mrs Russell noted that there was no reference to her comments about the 20mph zone in the minutes or The Herald.  The Chairman reminded the meeting that Cllr Stuart Hughes had visited the village with DCC Officers and then confirmed that there was no justification for a speed limit.

Cllr Garratt reported that he had submitted a Freedom of Information request for all files relating to highways in Lympstone.  He would follow this up.
Mr Tyrrell reported that work was being carried out on the Courtlands site even though panning permission had been refused.  Cllr Longhurst informed the meeting that EDDC were aware of this and had issued a ‘Stop Notice’.  The owner’s Solicitor had explained that the owner was growing maize and the current works were to improve drainage.  Mr Wilson reported that there was a footpath across the site and access to this would be monitored.  The ‘Stop Notice’ was to preserve the visual amenity of the area.
Mr Beer pointed out that a car had been parked under the railway bridge for at least two months.  It was taxed but had not been moved.  The Clerk was asked to inform WPCSO Trayhurn of this.

 

	89
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations at this point in the meeting.


	90
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that subject to the addition of Cllr Mrs Scott to those present and that she was nominated to link with the National Trust regarding Lower Halsdon Farm, the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd September 2012, be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	91
	Estuary League of Friends

Jenny Moon and Diana Letcher spoke about the work of the Estuary League of Friends.  This was a registered charity and a Company Limited by Guarantee and based in Topsham.  They provided a range of services for all ages.  There was a Day Club, a Lunch Club, and Visits in the home for cleaning, gardening and care.  They also gave advice about financial matters and arranged for various errands and tasks to be carried out.  Jenny and Diana felt that these services might be of interest to village residents.

Several Councillors pointed out there were seven organisations who provided assistance for the needed, in the Village and there should not be any duplication.

There was further discussion before it was AGREED that an article should be included in the next edition of the Lympstone Herald allowing residents to choose and an item should be included on a subsequent agenda.



	92
	Planning Decisions

The Shippon, Jubilee Grove - Approved


	93
	Other Planning matters

It was noted that a caravan site was now operating in Summer Lane.  A site could have 5 caravans without the need for planning permission but at the moment, this site had seven.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk write to the owner, informing him of the position.

Cllr Garratt reported that proposed planning regulations included rules to say that if planning applications were not determined on time, the Planning Authority could lose its powers.
Cllr Longhurst reported that he had received a request for land at the rear of 2 Paynes Cottages to be included on the list of potential housing sites.  The owner wished to build one house and may be willing to dedicate land for public parking.  This site would be included in the forthcoming SHLAA process.
The application for designation as a Neighbourhood Planning Area was currently being advertised.



	94
	Car Parking in the Village.
The notes of the Car Parking Working Party had been circulated.  Three main areas had been discussed:
Underhill car park.  This was now regularly full with 120 permits having been issued for 80 places.  The Working Party had considered various options including making a bid to operate the car park and for introducing a greater level of control to make space for permit holders.  However, the Working Party had not adopted these. 

The Chairman invited public comment.  Mr Tyrrell reported that there was parking around each of the junctions along Longmeadow Road and owners seemed to be reluctant to park on their own driveway.  There was no enforcement of parking laws to control this.

The main concern was the need to find additional land for car parking in various locations in the village.  (It was noted that there were several landowners present but none offered any land.)  Part of Avenue Field and land next to the Exe Estuary Trail and Sowden Lane were suggested.
Cllr Longhurst suggested that sites identified in the SHLAA process as being unsuitable for housing could be considered for parking.

Burgmanns Hill on Furry Dance The Furry Dance Committee had requested use of Avenue Field for parking and this had been agreed but drivers preferred to park on Burgmanns Hill and this caused obstruction.  It was AGREED that the Police should be requested to cone off the area including Greenhill Avenue in future.
Outside the Lympstone Nursery on Church Road.  This had increased recently, to the point where this was now causing obstruction.  Furthermore there was no pavement to walk on in this narrow area.
Don Mildenhall added that parking on School Hill continued to cause obstruction.

 RESOLVED: that an article be included in the next Lympstone Herald asking owners to consider putting their land forward to provide car parking.
2 that an open meeting be held in place of the second Council meeting in October to discuss this.


	95
	CCD Members Forum – 
This year’s annual visit is to be a tour of the Bicton Earth Centre on Monday 1st October. Meeting at Bicton College for 10:30 and there will be a programme of activities through until about 3:30, including a presentation/tour of the Earth Centre and a sandwich lunch as well as a formal Members Forum meeting.  Cllrs Bailey, Longhurst and Young expressed an interest in going.


	96
	Rural Futures – Working Together CCD Conference

RESOLVED: that Cllr Bailey be authorised to attend


	97
	DALC AGM and Conference 6th October 2012

RESOLVED: that Cllr Bailey be authorised to attend.


	98

	Business items
Affordable Housing – Cllr Garratt reported that proposed new Planning regulations removed the need to include affordable housing in developments.  There was also the possibility of a new funding regime for affordable housing.

Amenities – All of the benches had been painted or stained again this year.  The Contractor was hoping to start work on the Toddler play area next week.

The padlock had disappeared from Candy’s Field gate and had now been replaced.

The ‘Dolphin’ had been removed from the Toddler play area.  It was reported that it had been put in the School yard for safe keeping until a repair could be effected.

Burial Ground – Cllr Bailey felt that there was a need to have an extra cut as the grass was growing quicker than usual.  The weeds had been treated but probably needed doing again.

Communications – The Clerk had now received some details on how to load articles on to the website.  It was AGREED that he and Cllr Young would meet to develop this.
Environment

Cllr Eastley would be attending a meeting re flooding on 26th September 2012.  DCC had spoken to Cllr Atkins about the drain by The Saddlers.  It was AGREED that the Clerk should write to Cllr S Hughes and Lester Wilmington seeking a long-term solution to this problem

Major Travel – Cllr Carter had still not received a quote from South-West Highways for new ‘Lympstone’ signs.  The Clerk was asked to get a quote from Miller Signs.

Mrs Scott reported that large lorries were still coming through the village and the Advisory Sign at Nutwell Road was missing.  Cllr Hughes was asked to follow this up.
Cllr Hughes also confirmed that there was no prospect of a speed limit in the village as all the surveys and statistics showed that this was not warranted.

Neighbourhood Planning – Cllr Garratt reported that there was another tranche of funding from the Government for Neighbourhood Plans.  The Clerk was asked to approach EDDC to apply for this. 

Cllr Longhurst reported that the National Trust were to send a representative to the neighbourhood Plan working Party meeting to discuss improved coach access to A La Ronde.

Youth Club – It was AGREED that Cllr Mrs Beatty and the Clerk would meet with Eddie Mingo to discuss running costs.
Cllr Garratt left the meeting at 9.30pm

	99
	Matters raised by Councillors

Cllr Mrs Scott raised concern at the general tidiness of the Village.  The Green Flower beds and village signs were all in need of attention.  The Chairman suggested that volunteers were needed to look after these areas.


	100
	County Councillors report

Cllr Hughes made reference to the sign erected by Lt Col Truell on land opposite his house, warning motorists to Slow Down.  This sign did not comply with highways legislation and was being investigated by Officers.  However, he was aware that traffic on Wotton Lane had increased recently, to the extent that some form of action was required.  He felt that this confirmed the need for the Dinan Way Link and it had to be accepted that some form of development alongside any new road would be needed to finance the highway works.

Some residents had been advised to start a petition to seek a 20mph restriction on Nutwell Road

He suggested that new village signs, works to the drain by The Saddlers and an interactive speed sign might be a good use of his County Councillors funding.



	101
	Clerk’s Action List
The Council received the Clerk’s Action list.
The Clerk was requested to contact the owner of Green Cottage to see if he was still willing to maintain The Green.

It was noticed that dog fouling had increased in Candy’s Field since the start of the School term.  The Clerk was asked to ask the school to inform parents of this.


	102
	Report by County Councillor on matters relating to the Parish
Cllr Hughes reported that he had persuaded Officers to pay a grant of £1,300 towards the cost of the new footpath at the Village Hall.

The Leader, County Councillor John Hart was doing a ‘Road Show’ again this year to explain DCC finances.

He had a further allocation of funds to be allocated by Christmas.  He asked for the Council to include this in their grant advertising.  He also suggested that a No Waiting Order for School Hill would cost £1,600 and this would be an appropriate use of his funds.

Members suggested that dredging the boat shelter and repairs to the drain at The saddlers would also be suitable schemes for DCC funding.




The meeting finished at 9.50pm 

Chairman
